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If you are in primary 1 to primary 7, come along to Jaffa. We have great 

fun with lots of games, crafts, stories, songs, drama, and lots more. We 

like to tell you about Jesus and the bible in a really fun, enjoyable way 

through games, dramas and songs. If you liked the Holiday Club, you’ll 

love Jaffa. If you want to know more, contact Zoe Ashby 730955 or find 

some of the children who come along and ask them. 

If you can’t make this week, don’t worry, just come along when you can. 
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Dear Friends, 

As you will have seen from the leaflets which have already come through 
your door we are having a Stewardship season just now. Stewardship is 
not just a code word for money. It is based on the belief that everything 
we have and are comes from God as his gifts to us. Stewardship is about 
recognising this with joy and, in gratitude, using all these gifts in ways 
that honour him. So we are not having a ‘programme’ but celebrating a 
season, which in different years will focus on different aspects of this. 
We are starting by thinking about time this year. 

Paul encourages the Christians at Ephesus to, “Be very careful then, how 
you live – not as unwise but as wise, making the most of every 
opportunity.” (3:15) When we look at Jesus in the Gospels we see him 
doing just that. He is often extremely busy at work healing and helping 
people or teaching them about God. But we also see him taking part in 
public worship and going off to pray by himself and taking time to rest or 
share in celebrations and meals with his friends. In all these things he 
was seeking to please God and use well the limited time he had here on 
earth.  

So in the various events of our Stewardship season, we are making time 
for our friends and family (Paul’s letters stress that Christianity begins at 
home), for fellowship together, and to reflect on various aspects of using 
our time for and with God as we meet together for worship.  

I encourage you to take part in these events and over the month of 
September to take time, even if it is only moments here and there, to 
reflect on how you are using your time. Does it reflect your faith and 
help you serve God and those around you? Does it honour God in a wise 
and balanced way? Or are there, perhaps, some changes you need to 
make? 

Time is a very egalitarian kind of thing; we do not all have the same 
amount of money, or the same degree of skills and talents, but every 
week we all have the same amount of time. God gives each one of us 
168 hours every week. We shall have them once and then they will be 
gone forever. How are you going to use yours? 

Yours in Christ,  

Hugh 
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Diary Dates 2014 
September 

Wed 17th 7.30pm Guild—Rev Dr Fyfe Blair 

Sun 21st 10am GB/BB Dedication Service 

Sun 28th 10am Harvest Service &     
   Congregational Lunch 

October 

Wed  1st 9.45am-10.45am Fly Cup 

Wed 1st 7.30pm Kirk Session 

Sat 4th 10am-12noon Open Day 

Sun 5th 10am Bring a Friend to Church Sunday 

Wed 15th 7.30pm Guild 

Wed 22nd 7.30pm Congregation Board 

Sun 26th 10am Communion Sunday 

November 

Wed  5th 9.45am-10.45am Fly Cup 

Wed 5th 7.30pm Kirk Session 

Sun 9th 10am Remembrance Service 

Sun 16th 10am BDMC Praise Band Service (date TBC) 

Wed 19th 7.30pm Guild 

Fri 23rd 7.30pm Variety Show 

This Month’s Thoughts 

Anger is a condition in which the tongue 
works faster than the mind. 

You can’t change the past, but you can ruin the present  
by worrying over the future 

Reading the whole New Testament together 

We have more Bibles than ever, but fewer of us are reading. ²Ƙŀǘ ƛŦ ǿŜ 
ŎƻǳƭŘ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘŀǘΚ 

For eight weeks from mid-September Newtonhill Church will journey 
through the New Testament together. We’ll read five-days-a-week and 
share the journey with one another through weekly small groups. We’ll 
immerse ourselves in the complete story, from Matthew to Revelation – 
understood in context, experienced in community.  

To participate in this journey please sign up on the sheet in the church 
vestibule or contact the minister or any elder. 

ON A LIGHTER NOTE 
One evening a bird-loving minister strolled over to his huge country 
churchyard, and just for fun, hooted softly, like an owl. To his delight and 
astonishment, an owl hooted softly back. The next night the same thing 
happened, and again, the night after that. Soon it became a regular 
habit, and every night for the following year, no matter what the 
weather, the minister would go to the churchyard and hoot back and 
forth with his feathered friend. The hoots became longer and more 
complicated, and the minister kept a careful log of the ‘conversation’. 

Just as he thought he was on the verge of a real breakthrough in 
interspecies communication, his wife had a chat with the neighbour who 
lived in a big house and garden next door to the church. “My husband 
comes here each night,” she said, “to hoot to the owl in the churchyard.” 
“That's odd,” the neighbour replied. “So does my husband.” 



Being a Clydesider at the 
Commonwealth Games 2014 

Having been involved in athletics as an athlete, coach and official for 
most of my life I decided last year to volunteer as a helper at the 
Commonwealth Games in Glasgow.  On learning that there were 50,000 
applicants for 15,000 places I was less than optimistic about being 
accepted, but after filling in the form and being interviewed in Glasgow - 
by another volunteer, I was chuffed to receive an acceptance this 
January! 

This was only the beginning of a fairly long process however as we 
needed several visits to Glasgow for orientation, training and uniform 
collection.  Communication was excellent and we were kept up to date 
by email throughout the process. 

Our first Games Orientation was an afternoon in March at the Emirates 
Stadium in Glasgow, where amidst much razzamatazz and loud music we 
learned a bit of the Games history and what the sports were to be. We 
also got first sight our uniforms of red tops and grey trousers along with 
a shoulder bag, water bottle and umbrella. The red shirts or jackets of 
the Clydesiders were to become a feature of the Games throughout the 
city and the various venues, and really did serve their purpose of making 
us easily identifiable. 

By May things were hotting up and we had a full day’s training on our 
venue and tasks. In my case this was at Hampden Park in which general 
area I was to be working. We were taken round Hampden in great detail 
and were all impressed with the installation of the track. The playing 
surface had been removed and a solid raft installed 2 metres above it to 
carry the excellent running track plus a new grassed area with jumping 
and throwing sections at each end. Lesser Hampden had also been 
converted to a warm-up track. All of these changes were to be removed 
after the games and the tracks re-laid elsewhere in Glasgow. All very 
impressive! 

Come June and another trip to Glasgow was needed to collect uniforms 
– from a much altered Kelvin Hall - soon to  be the new home of the 
University’s Hunterian Museum.  

Guild 
The Guild will resume on Wednesday 17th September 
when Rev Dr Fyfe Blair will talk on the theme ‘A World to 
Serve’.  The Guild meet on the 3rd Wednesday of the 
month normally at 7:30pm in the Church.  However, this 
session we are going to try something new and host afternoon meetings 
in January, February and March.  We choose a wide variety of speakers 
to ensure that there is something for everyone. 

We would love to see some new faces joining with us, we finish by 9pm 
and transport can be arranged if required, please ask, we look forward to 
seeing you. 

Cƛƻƴŀ [ŜǎƭƛŜ 
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You can see from the front cover what a great bunch of children and 
helpers we had at our holiday club, Megamakers, this year!  

We had 52 children signed up and a good attendance every day. They 
were full of bounce and energy, making even more noise than I 
remember from previous years. However, they could also be quiet and 
attentive when needed, taking in the stories from the video and the 
teaching material. Team spirit was very evident as they threw 
themselves into the games and helped the younger ones out with the 
crafts. But the most popular point of the day was still the drama, which 
became highly interactive, and our ‘villain’ (a definitely dastardly Mike 
Lamb) was lucky to get away uninjured some days. 

Our team of new and experienced members knitted together very well 
and coped gallantly with the reality that several of them could not be 
there every day so that groups had changing leadership. They all seemed 
to have fun as well and the week goes very quickly, but it is a lot of work 
and fair takes it out of you. Our young leaders, many from Girls Brigade, 
made a sterling contribution and were a vital part of the team. To the 
whole team go our thanks for a job well done.  

Thank you, too, to all of you who prayed, contributed or helped in any 
way.  We know that we could not carry through the club without the 
help and grace of God in all that it does and those who ‘just pray’ 
contribute more than we can ever understand. 

One of the young leaders was asking if she could have her ‘dream team’ 
to lead her group ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ on day one, and several of the children who 
will be too old to attend then want to come back as helpers, so we must 
be doing something right! 

If you would like to contribute to the next edition of ‘Reachout’, 
please send your articles to: 

Jim Farquharson, 40 Newtonhill Road, Newtonhill or  

email me at jfarq40@gmail.com 

As I had now learned that my work venue was to be the warm–up area 
for throwing events at Toryglen and not at Hampden itself, I volunteered 
to work at the Grand Prix meeting there in July – just to see what it was 
like! I worked as a kit carrier shifting the boxes with athletes’ strip and it 
was good fun – but running up and down under the stand at Hampden – 
you don’t see much athletics! 

One perk of being a Clydesider was an invitation to the dress rehearsal 
for the opening ceremony at Celtic Park about a week before the event. 
This was great fun and apart from noting a whole new meaning given to 
the hackneyed phrase “a Glasgow kiss” it was fascinating to see much 
more of the workings of the ceremony than was later visible on the telly. 
An army of well drilled people in black dungarees were swiftly and 
efficiently shifting equipment on and off the park – a bunch of unsung 
heroes! 

After all the preparation I was really keen to get started as a Clydesider 
and do something positive.  My group had been asked to come 2 days 
before the Games to get more familiarisation on actual duties but this 
was something of an anti-climax for me as it was again all about 
Hampden Park where I was not going to be working. In due course I 
strolled the quarter mile to Toryglen to meet my fellow Clydesider there. 
It transpired that our duties were not arduous  - consisting mainly of 
issuing throwing impedimenta to the discus, javelin and hammer 
throwers who were training or warming up, winding up and down the 
nets on the throwing cages, keeping the place generally tidy, sweeping 
water off the runway and circles, drinking coffee and eating muffins!  
Clydesiders were divided into different groups depending on their 
theoretical duties but although the numbers and personnel varied from 
day to day we all worked amicably together at whatever was needed. 
There were supposed to be team leaders but the position seemed to be 
regarded as an honorary one! On warm sunny days it was a pleasurable 
experience sitting watching the cream of the Commonwealth field events 
athletes hurling their impedimenta into the distance! We also had the 
added bonus of a massive screen relaying the competitions down to us 
and we took great interest in seeing how “our” athletes were getting on! 

For me as a coach, a fascinating part of being in the training area was 
observing at close quarters the techniques of high quality athletes. In the 



quieter moments of an evening when maybe there was only one athlete 
there you could chat to them a bit. When I commented to one Australian 
lady that it was looking good she responded that it was “good, but not 
awesome!” – Nothing like setting your standards high! 

One unfortunate aspect of modern life which obtruded on the games 
was the intensive security. Everyone had to go through airport style 
security before entering any venue and this meant that all people 
entering Hampden came in through the one gate to be funnelled 
through a range of security tents manned by cheerful members of the 
armed services.  We had our own entry as Clydesiders which meant 
much faster processing! 

I had been lucky in early July in getting tickets for 5 athletics sessions for 
when I was off shift – all for events I really wanted to see, and some of 
them for prime sessions towards the end of the Games. Being in uniform 
and wearing an “all areas" pass gave great advantages in going to your 
seat as a spectator!  I could go in the back entrance through the 
carpeted corridors and access my seat readily from behind. There were 
also opportunities for casual viewing of sessions where I didn’t have a 
ticket – in fact this was not really discouraged! 

The athletics were wonderful and I have so many memories of great 
competitions. The Australian hurdler Sally Pearson gave an immaculate 
performance in both heat and final to win the sprint hurdles and our 
own Eilidh Child ran magnificently for silver in the 400m hurdles. Full 
marks for courage must go to Lynsey Sharp for coming second after 
spending half the night before her final in hospital! 

There were many more wonderful performances but I will always 
remember the moment when the exceedingly fast Adam Gemili of 
England took the baton in the last leg ahead of the Jamaican runner -and 
for a few heartbeats we wondered if the unimaginable was going to 
happen - but Usain Bolt strode magnificently down the track to bring 
Jamaica home for the gold medal – he got a good run for his money 
though! 

All in all the Games were great fun and most enjoyable – I am already 
thinking about going to Gold Coast in Australia in 2018! 

/ƻƭƛƴ ¸ƻǳƴƎ 

Be a Messy Gardener 
This autumn, don’t clean up your garden too much for the winter – leave 
some messy bits. The Royal Society for the Protection of Birds fears that 
‘sterile’ gardens where nature cannot survive are contributing to the 
decline in wildlife. Instead, build ‘homes for nature’, urges the RSPB: 
leave some weeds and garden debris, let the grass stay long, don’t cut all 
the nettles, leave the odd log to rot, and cut a hole in your fence for the 
hedgehogs. You can also fill a bucket with woodchips, soil and rotten 
branches for insects. Or fill up an old washing bowl with water and 
gravel to create a ‘mini pond’. 

Many celebrity gardeners applaud this approach. Monty Don of the 
BBC’s Gardener’s World recently tweeted: ‘Do not strive after tidiness’. 
The RSPB campaign is in response to a report that 60 per cent of species 
in the UK have suffered declines in the past few decades. Our sparrows, 
starlings, grass snakes, frogs, voles and badgers need our help to breed, 
move around and survive. 

Mike Clarke, chief executive of the RSPB, says: “Nature in the UK is in 
trouble. Gardens provide a valuable lifeline for species like starlings, 
toads, hedgehogs and butterflies, which are struggling to find homes in 
the wider countryside. Although the overall problem is huge, the 
solution can start on a small scale....Our aim is to provide one million 
homes for nature across the UK, because if there is no home for nature, 
then there’s no nature – it really is that serious.” 

some green grass with Martha and you can get your breath back, you’re 
getting too old for this running business”. Hamish followed meekly but 
kept a wary eye on the horizon. 

The male deer is called a hart, the female a hind; and their affection for 
each other is beautiful. Solomon says in the Proverbs, "Rejoice with the 
wife of thy youth; let her be as the loving hind and pleasant roe." 

²ŜƴŘȅ /ǊƻƊ 



CREATURES IN THE BIBLE 
The deer is remarkably sure-footed as well as swift: this may explain one 
or two verses in the Bible. Sam. 22:33,34, David says, “It is God who 
arms me with strength and makes my way perfect. He makes my feet 
like the feet of a deer. In the last verse of Habakkuk we read, "The Lord 

is my strength, he makes my feet like the feet of a 
deer." 

Hamish and Hetty were two deers that were devoted 
to each other and had a long lasting relationship. The 
only little hiccup in their happiness was Hamish’s 
passion for outrunning any other stag that he saw as 
a threat to their bliss. 

One day Hetty was teaching her youngest hind, Martha, to recognise the 
difference between good grass and bad grass. “It’s all a 
question of colour, my dear, green is best and yellow is 
bad – don’t touch it or you will have indigestion for days. 
Believe me, I’ve been there”. “But mother it all looks the 
same to me, green, yellow, brown. I sometimes think 
there is something wrong …………… whoa what on earth is 
dad doing? He’s running around the field like a mad 
thing! He’s going to crash into that big tree if he doesn’t 
watch out. Too late, he’s burned and crashed”. Hetty galloped over and 
began to untangle Hamish’s hooves and whispered in his ear “Get 
yourself sorted quickly or Martha will think you are a nutter”. Hamish 
stood up and shook himself straight and smiled at Martha, saying 
between his puckered lips, “It’s OK sweetie I thought I saw a wolf in the 
undergrowth, but it turned out to be a basking boar, who I sent 

packing”. “Ohhh you are so good at running dad you 
saved the day again, eh?” and Martha wandered off 
to nibble some green grass. Hetty sighed and waited 
for the true explanation. “It was that brash hart 
Reggie, I had to see him off otherwise he would be 
putting his antlers at you again”. “Oh Hamish, how 
many times, I only have eyes for you and Reggie is 
absolutely no contest. Come on let’s go and eat 

WHAT A WELCOME! 
We spent a week this summer at Bowness-on-Windermere in the Lake 
District. The weather was very warm and out for an evening stroll at the 
beginning of our holiday we had the good fortune to spot a notice of 
‘WELCOME’ outside the Lakes Christian Centre. It  beckoned  anyone 
passing  to pop in for the Monday rehearsal of the Lakes Gospel Choir.  
Pop-in we did and what an absolutely enjoyable experience.  

Leaving the centre an hour later, we felt totally uplifted by the choir’s 
commitment and belief contained in their wonderful singing. 

What an incredible start to our holiday and all for simply accepting a 
warm word of ‘welcome.’ 

WƛƳ CŀǊǉǳƘŀǊǎƻƴ 

1st Newtonhill Company  

So – after 25 years of successful Boys Brigade activity in the church and 
village, we are unable to open our doors this session. 

Despite regular pleas for support from any and all sources, we now only 
have two officers who are ready to carry on the great work of the past 
years. 

Sadly, it appears that there is no one available and committed enough to 
take up the challenge and provide some service to the Boys Brigade of 
1st Newtonhill. 

I would wish to extend my grateful and sincere thanks to all the Officers, 
Boys and Parents who have all contributed to the great work we have 
done with the boys over the past years and continue to hope that some 
solution might emerge at some time in the future. 

Regards, 

YŜƴ /ǊǳƛŎƪǎƘŀƴƪ 

Captain 



MERRY CHRISTMAS EVERYONE 

I will be starting on my Christmas Cards soon, sold in aid of Church 
Funds, so if there are any special cards you would like me to make 

please let me know. 
Any other special occasion cards can be ordered at any time.  

 ²ŜƴŘȅ лмрсф толунф ²ŜƴŘȅϪŎǊƻƭƭǎƘƛƭƭƻŎƪΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

Miriam, A Critical Spirit – Numbers 12 
Amram and Jochebed were the father and mother of 
Miriam, Aaron and Moses. Moses was the youngest of 
the three yet became the leader of the pack (Exodus 2:3-
4; Exodus 6:20; Numbers 26:59). Moses was the man who 
led Israel out of Egypt. 
As the big sister of the family Miriam 
knew all the secrets. Women often 
get to know about things that men 

don't. When Pharaoh of Egypt decreed the death of 
all Israel baby boys in a desperate attempt to curb 
the growth of Israel, Amram and Jochebed put baby 
Moses into a waterproof basket and set it on the river in an attempt to 
save his life. It was Miriam who was watching the basket when the 
daughter of Pharaoh discovered it. It was Miriam who suggested that a 
woman from the Hebrew people be found to take care of Moses. You 
can just imagine the excitement in Miriam's eyes as she ran back to 
inform her mother of the good news. 
Miriam's quick thinking meant Moses was brought up by his own 
mother. If there was anything to know about Moses Miriam knew it. 

²ŜƴŘȅ /ǊƻƊ 

A WORD OF THANKS 
Please accept my grateful thanks to all who donated jam jars, after my 
recent appeal in the June edition of ‘Reachout’.  

Due to a very good response, I am now well stocked-up for the 
Christmas Fair, and beyond.  Thank you. 

9ƭǎƛŜ .ǊǳŎŜ 

1st Newtonhill Girls’ Brigade 
On Wednesday 2nd July I was 
delighted to attend Tanya’s 
office at Dyce to see her carry 
the Commonwealth Baton.  
Tanya was nominated by her 
colleagues for the work which 
she does for Girls’ Brigade both 
locally and within Aberdeen 
division.  Tanya is currently 
President of Aberdeen Division. 

Then on the Sunday it was off 
up to Crathie with Mollie and 
Kailyn who were to be 
undertaking their Bronze actual 
Duke of Edinburgh hike.  The 
weather was relatively kind to 
the girls if only the midges 
could have been as 
understanding!  However, they 
both did really well and have 
now completed that section of the award.  Aria, Daisy and Ruri will head 
off at the beginning of September to hopefully complete their hike. 

Our enrolment evening for the session took place on Monday 25th August 
but we would still welcome any girls from P1 – S6 who would like to join 
with us.  

Cƛƻƴŀ [ŜǎƭƛŜ 

mailto:Wendy@crollshillock.co.uk

